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Recently, lanthanide-based coordination polymers have attracted great attention 
because of their ability to provide potentially porous materials and their interesting 
luminescence properties. In particular, these framework-based materials can 
efficiently be used in light conversion molecular devices (LCMD), in which light 
is absorbed by the coordinated ligands and then transferred to the emitting metal 
ion, ultimately increasing the overall photoluminescent properties. A great 
diversity of organic ligands such as β-diketonates, aromatic carboxylates or 
heterocyclic ligands have been strategically designed and used on the lanthanide-
based coordination polymers synthesis. But, very few works deal with the 
optimization of the metallic centers [1,2]. 

Here, we report two novel 2D lanthanide-based coordination polymers, 
[La(pzdc)(pzdcH)(H2O)3]n, [Ce(pzdc)(pzdcH)(H2O)3]n (pzdc = 2,3 
pyrazinedicarboxylic acid), which were obtained under reflux conditions. We have 
studied the capability of these materials for mechanochemical doping with the 
luminescent lanthanide ions Sm3+, Eu3+, Tb3+, and Dy3+. Additionally, we have 
investigated the optical excitation and emission properties of the host lattice in 
detail. We thereby want to examine the possibility of enhancing the luminescence 
properties of Sm3+, Eu3+, Tb3+, and Dy3+ with the energy transfer between the 
La(III) or Ce(III) centers to the luminescent lanthanide ions. 

 
[1] F.L. Natur, G. Calvez, C. Daiguebonne, O. Guillou, K. Bernot, J. Ledoux, L. L.   
Pollès, C. Roiland, Inorg. Chem., 2013, 52, 6720−6730. 
[2] P. Chen, Q. Li, S. Grindy, N. H. Anderse, J. Am. Chem. Soc. 2015, 137, 11590
−11593  

brought to you by COREView metadata, citation and similar papers at core.ac.uk

provided by Ghent University Academic Bibliography

https://core.ac.uk/display/55824301?utm_source=pdf&utm_medium=banner&utm_campaign=pdf-decoration-v1

